BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MARCH 22nd 2016

Present

 Mr Carruthers (in the chair), Mr Bruin, Mr Hughes, Mrs Buss, Mrs Haddock, Mr Stones.
Mr Slee (EDC councillor), Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)

Having been elected in absentia at the last meeting Mrs Haddock signed the declaration of acceptance of office before the start of the meeting.

95.1 Apologies for absence.
Mrs Leckie – family bereavement.

95.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.
None were made.

95.3 Minutes of meeting held on January 19th.

Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were approved with one correction – section 94.6 should read CEF grants not CCC.

The minutes were signed by Mr Carruthers.

95.4 Public comments and concerns.                       
None were present.

95.5 EDC, CCC and LDNPA reports.

The LDNPA parishes’ representative was not present.

Mr Slee (EDC) had nothing new to report.

Mr Hughes (CCC) spoke about the proposed road closure scheduled for 7weeks from early May for work on broadband installation. Not CCC work but independent contractors. Official detours would be signed as usual.

Mr Slee said that he had had notice of a different closure for broadband work and he would check his information to see if it was the same contractor.

95.6 Finance.
Bank balances at 29/1/16;-   Current account  5159.61

                                              Business reserve 1001.46

                            29/2/16     Current account   5079.61

                                              Business reserve 1001.50

All cheques had been cleared.

To be paid:-   Memorial Hall (meetings)  52.60

Payment was authorised and the cheque signed by Mr Hughes and Mr Bruin.
At year end;-    current account    5027.01

The clerk reported that the accounts would continue to be audited by Mr Cooke, internal auditor, and BDO, external auditor.
95.7 Grange Bridge parking area.
Mr Carruthers reported that the grant application had been sent to Suzy Hankin, LDNPA. The council should be informed by May if it has been successful.

Mr Turner had said that the work would be done in late Spring or early summer.

Mr Hughes left the meeting.

95.8 Risk management assessment.
Discussion deferred until the next meeting.

The Clerk would check details of the amount of insurance cover for the bus shelters.

95.9 Updates.
a) Recycling.

There had not yet been a new contract for the green waste skip.

In response to queries about the end destination of materials put in waste skips Mr Slee confirmed that much of it is recycled. Green waste is composted and sold, and rubbish in blue bags is sorted with recyclable items taken out and the rest incinerated to provide power. Nothing is sent to landfill.
The green waste skip should come in April. Mr Slee said that EDC is trying to encourage people to have their own green bins for kerbside collection. This would cost a small yearly fee which would be added to the Council tax bill.

The Clerk would chase up the contract for the green waste bin.

b) Phone box decommissioning.

Mr Slee said that EDC had vetoed the proposed decommissioning as BT would only have sold them to the Community Heartbeat Trust for defibrillators.

Mr Stones reported that there is to be a public access defibrillator out side the Post Office.

Mr Slee left the meeting.

c) Dog problems.

An e-mail had been received from Mr Pocock pointing out problems of dog fouling of verges and footpaths in the village.

It was agreed that Mr Stones would put flyers about dog fouling in copies of The Herald as he had done before. Mr Carruthers would get more of the flyers from EDC.

Mr Carruthers had spoken to LDNPA and farmers about the problems being caused by dogs being taken on to farm land where there was no public rights of way and new signs had been put up.
d)Flood damage to the river banks.

Nothing was being done at present.

e) Notice boards.

No-one had been found to do repairs.

It was agreed that Mr Stones would ask Mr Mounsey for a quote.

95.10 Commemorations. 

It was agreed that the Council would plant a tree in memory of Mrs Hall on a site chosen by the Bomby Green management group and agreed by Lowther. It would be planted at an appropriate time probably in September.

Mr Carruthers and Mr Stones would research suitable plaques for this tree and the Jubilee tree.

The Clerk informed councillors that the Council is not permitted to give gifts to individuals but they can donate to any gift fund organised by other organisations as individuals.

95.11 Councillors’ concerns.

Trees overhanging the highway. Mr Carruthers had spoken to Mr Wrigley at Bampton Hall Mews who said that he would try to do something about the trees there. He had tried to contact Mr Hill about the trees opposite Beckfoot without success and there was also a problem at Toddle Cottage.

A letter had been received from Miss Bowman regarding various matters of concern. The relevant authorities would be informed where appropriate and other matters would be discussed at a future meeting.

95.12 Annual Parish Meeting.
It was decided that it would be held on Tuesday May 17th and Mr Carruthers would try to get a speaker from the National Park.

95.13 Items for the next agenda.

AGM – financial and annual reports.

New financial regulations.

Risk management assessment.

Insurance.

95.14 Date of next meeting.

Tuesday May 24th.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 8.50pm 
